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Kia ora Whānau, 

He mihi nui ki to tatou hapori kura mo te ataahua o te kura! What a fabulous School Fair on Sunday! 

We are truly grateful to the organisers, contributors and participants in our school fair. A massive aroha to 
Anna, Flic, Nell, Nicole, Nicola, Ian, Dougal and Sarah who were the key organisers.  
This is an iconic event for our kura and it felt good to have it back this year.  The vibe was buzzing even with 
the rain. 
Being able to connect as a school community with past, present and future whānau was the highlight for 
me.  
The money we make from the fair makes a significant difference to what we can offer our tamariki so we 
say ngā mihi nui. 
 

Creatives in School 2023 
Earlier in the year, we put in an application to Creatives in Schools. Our application was to redesign our 
front school fence to tell the story of Haewai.  

We have just been told that we have been successful. The application was led by Kate Te Ao who is the 
artist who will work with kaiako and akonga next year to design this. Watch this space! 
 

Sabbatical 2023 
Next year, I have been successful at getting a Principal’s sabbatical for term 2, 2023. I am excited by this 
opportunity to do some research into Aotearoa NZ Histories and then to take some time to visit whānau 
and friends overseas.  
 

Library - WE NEED YOUR BOOKS! 
The library is now closed and we have started our annual stocktake. We also need to 
remove everything out of the library and into the Hall for the building work that starts in 
January.  
We are running a competition. The prize is for the first class to get all of their LIBRARY 
BOOKS back first!  

  
 

COVID Update 
This week we have had some more cases of COVID. Please remember to keep your child home if they are 
unwell.  
 

Kura Ataahua Equipment 
On Monday we start working on a range of projects. We need children to wear old clothing or to bring 
them in their bags as some will be painting with exterior paints, moving plants, designing new sensory 
items. We also would love it if we could borrow some tools and collect some materials.  
 

Can you help us with (bring them on Monday): 

1. Wheelbarrows 
2. Spades and shovels 
3. Electric screwdrivers 
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HVS Reminders 
 

¶ Fri 2nd Dec – School Hui in Hall 9:15am 
 

¶ Mon 5th Dec - Kura Ataahua Week 
 

¶ Mon 5th Dec – Bot Meeting 7pm 
 

¶ Wed 7th Dec – Reports go Home 
 

¶ Wed 7th Dec – Meet the Teacher 3-3:30pm 



Materials to have: 

¶ Milk bottles - 1 litre and 2 litres 
¶ Exterior paint 
¶ Tin cans - big ones 
¶ Small yoghurt containers 
¶ Bottle tops 
¶ Milk bottle tops 
¶ Shells 
¶ Rocks 
¶ Stones/pebbles 
¶ Paua shells 

 

Key Dates and Times 

¶ 2 December Friday 

o School Hui - Karaka, Pohutukawa, Ti Kouka 9.15am 

¶ 5 December Monday 

o Kura Ataahua Week 

o Board of Trustees Meeting 7pm 

¶ 6 December Tuesday 

o Wellington Interzone Athletics 

¶ 7 December Wednesday 

o Reports go out to whanau 

o Transition day 1 9.15-11.00am 

o Come and have a chat with your child’s teacher for 2023 at 3.00-3.30pm 

¶ 13 December Tuesday 

o Performance assembly 1.50-2.55pm - auditions start on 6 December so get started with your items! 

¶ 14 December Wednesday 

o Leavers assembly 9.10am Years 1-5 

o Transition day 2 - 9.30-11.00am 

o Year 6 Leavers assembly starts at 5.30pm in the Hall, everyone is invited to join us 

¶ 15 December Thursday 

o Fun Day - Charles won soak the teacher and this will happen at the end of the day so come and 
watch! 

¶ 16 December Friday 

o SCHOOL FINISHES at 12.30pm for 2022 
 

 



 
 
Ngā mihi mahana 

Luana Carroll 
Principal, Houghton Valley School 
 
 
 



Home and school association  

Community, Connection, Contribution  

MǕ pango mǕ whero, ka oti te mahi 
By black and by red, the work will get done. 

 

THE FAIR    

Thank you. Thank you. Thank you. 

What a treat to see everyone connecting and contributing to the fair. All the moving parts added up to the 

very enjoyable whole and we thank you sincerely for all contributions. If you now know another HVS family 

a little better than you did before the fair - then it's a success! 

Ngā mihi nui e te whānau. 

 

LEAVERS' ASSEMBLY - Wed 14 Dec 5:30pm 
To acknowledge our Year 6s and their wonderful families, Home & School provide the sausage sizzle at 

the Leavers' Assembly we require helpers from Wednesday 14th from 5pm. We will need about 6 

volunteers to run this BBQ and it's a very tangible way to show our appreciation. Please contact  Ronja 

at homeandschoolchair@houghton.school.nz or 021 0222 9325 to put your hand up. (Year 6 families need 

not apply!) 

 

H&S VACANCY  
Fancy being the H&S Secretary? This role is about supporting the Association with its meetings (agenda 

management and minutes), monitoring the email and helping out where require required. Contact Megan 

at homeandschoolsecretary@houghton.school.nz to volunteer yourself or a friend or come to the H&S Social 

gathering (below) to find out more. 

 

SOCIAL H&S END OF YEAR CELEBRATION  

Sunday 11th December 

31 Houghton Bay Road. 

from 5pm. 

Open invitation to a social gathering for HVS adults; teachers and caregivers (sorry, the home is unable to 

host a school-load of tamariki). Bring a plate or pizza toppings to share. 

It's a chance to say a hearty thank you and farewell to Megan (H&S Secretary), Dougal (H&S Treasurer) and 

Sarah (Fair Extraordinaire). 

Contact Ronja at homeandschoolchair@houghton.school.nz or 021 0222 9325 if you would like to know 

more.   See you there! 
 

Kelly  club and holiday programme  
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Hvs school term dates  for 2023  
 

 Start End Exceptions 

Term 1 
(10 weeks) 

 

Tuesday 31 January Thursday  6 April 23 

 
Waitangi Day Mon 6 Feb 23 
Easter in the School Holidays 

 

 
Term 2 

(10 weeks) 
 

Monday 24 April Friday 30 June 23 

 
Anzac Day Tues 25 April 23 
vǳŜŜƴΩǎ .ƛǊǘƘŘŀȅ Mon 5 June 23 
Matariki Day Fri 14 July 23 
 

 
Term 3 

(10 weeks) 
 

Monday 17  July Friday 22 September 23 

 

 
Term 4 

(10 weeks) 
 

Monday 9 October Friday 15 December 23 

 

Labour Day Mon 23 Oct 23 

Note: 2023 Teacher Only Days ς To Be Confirmed 

 

Community news  

Houghton Bay Playground Design Party 
Sunday December 11, 12 - 3pm 
We are having a picnic and playground design party at the playground near Hungerford Road. 
Come along to share your ideas about what we need for our new playground. Bring some picnic 
food to share, your own drinks, utensils, picnic blanket, sun cream etc. We will provide bread rolls 
and foraged salad. The programme for the event Is: 

¶ 12.00 pm - gather together and mihi whakatau 
¶ 12.30 pm - picnic lunch 
¶ 1.00 pm - facilitated discussion 
¶ 2.00 pm - socialise and play 

Please RSVP to admin@houghtonvalley.org.nz. If you can't make it but want to contribute, 
contact us and we can make the discussion handout available for you to fill in with your own 
whanau discussion ideas. 
 

Motu Kairangi Netball Satellite  
The MK Netball club has two voluntary roles available ï a Chair and a Treasurer for the MK 
Netball Club.  Job descriptions are available on the MK Netball homepage of our website. 
Please contact Denise in the HVS school office if you are interested in either of these roles. 
 

 

Houghton Valley School Information 
Houghton Valley School  Ph: 939-3318 

Website: www.houghton.school.nz 
PrincipalEmail:principal@houghton.school.nz 

HVS Facebook page  
https://www.facebook.com/houghton.school.nz/ 
School Office Email: admin@houghton.school.nz 

Healthline  0800 611 116  OR COVID-19 Info  0800 358 5453 
 

Bee Healthy Dental Clinic   

•  0800 825 583 

Ezlunch.co.nz   • Thursdays • Sushi   

• Fridays  • Pita  Pit   - go online to 

www.ezlunch.co.nz before 8:30am to order 

Kelly Club After School Care - www.kellyclub.co.nz Cell 022 010 9981  
Janna – Co-ordinator     Email houghtonvalley@kellyclub.co.nz 

 

https://webmail.xtra.co.nz/appsuite/%22%20%5Co%20%22admin@houghtonvalley.org.nz
https://www.mknetball.co.nz/
http://www.houghton.school.nz/
mailto:principal@houghton.school.nz
https://www.facebook.com/houghton.school.nz/
mailto:admin@houghton.school.nz
tel:0800%20358%205453
http://www.ezlunch.co.nz/
http://www.kellyclub.co.nz/
mailto:houghtonvalley@kellyclub.co.nz

